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Week 1
Principal's Message

This week was our first full week back in school and it has been lovely to see all the students, 
especially our new Year 7s, working well and embracing all of the opportunities of the new school year. 
We have had a strong start to the year with extra-curricular activities and we are really pleased to see 
so many students getting involved in clubs, both at lunchtime and after school. Tonight we have the 
cross country after school, and we are hoping for a big turnout from both students and staff.

We have also launched Class Charts this year, and many of you will have received emails this week to 
tell you about the positive points that have been awarded to your children in school. We received some 
lovely emails from parents whose children had been awarded Pupil of the Week, and we hope that 
many more of you will receive these emails over the course of the year. You should be very proud of 
your children for all the positive work that they are doing.

We have also had our first house assemblies of the year this week. The House Achievement Leaders 
welcomed back years 8 to 11, and also welcomed the new Year 7s into their houses. The HALs are 
very competitive when it comes to house competitions, so they are ensuring from the start that the 
students have a very strong loyalty to their houses!



Year 7 Messages

On Wednesday Year 7 will have their first respect day. Over the last few years Parklands has done a 
lot of work surrounding anti-racist, anti-sexism and disability education. On their Respect day, Year 7 
will be able to find out why this is so important to our school community and what our expectations 
are. When your child has joined the Secure Google Classroom, you will be able to view all resources 
used on the day if you would like to discuss these topics further with your child.

Year 7 students will change some classes with effect from Monday 18th September. Having previously 
completed their SATs and, since starting Parklands, the Cognitive Abilities Tests (CATs) and subject 
baseline assessments, the results will be used to determine the new classes. The results help us to 
create classes with students of similar abilities, decide about the pace of learning and whether 
additional support or challenge is needed. We have separate sets for maths and English, with all 
remaining subjects being grouped together as a combined subject set. All sets will be stretched and 
challenged. We have the highest expectations of all groups and ensure they work to the best of their 
ability. The changes will be explained to Year 7s during an assembly on Monday and the sets will be 
regularly reviewed.

Year 9, 10 and 11

Next week students in Yr9 and above will be asked to give their photo permissions for the year ahead 
in line with the Data Protection Law 2018. 
These photo permissions are in the following categories:
*Displays around school 
*External media outlets (e.g. local newspaper) 
*School newsletter 
*Publicity and marketing materials to promote school 
*Parklands High School website YES/NO
*Social Media (Facebook, Twitter, Instagram)
*Year 11 group picture
If you have any concerns, please discuss these with your child over the weekend.

Whole School messages

Parent Forum - We have a parent forum at Parklands. Please email 
shaslam@parklandsacademy.co.uk if you are interested in taking part. I will be circulating dates next 
week. It is always after school and we have 3 across the academic year. 
Thank you!

Secure -  All year groups - Next week forms will be choosing their new form captains for this year. This 
is an opportunity for all pupils to develop their leadership qualities.

Classcharts - 443 pupils now have a parent/carer accessing their Classcharts account!
Please remember to ask your child for the letter with your “Parent Access Code” so that you can see 
their points and any teacher comments as well as their timetable and other scheduled events.
Thank you!
Mrs Wilkinson

mailto:shaslam@parklandsacademy.co.uk


Whole School Messages

Attendance matters!

Overall school attendance since September 95.6%
Overall school attendance for the week 95.3%

Attendance by House since September:

Europe 95.6%
South America 94.9%

Africa 96.3%
Asia 97%

Australasia 96.2%

Attendance by House since last week:

Europe 95.2%
South America 94.4%

Australasia 95.7%
Asia 97.1%

Africa 95.9%

Highest form attendance per House for the week:

Europe - Sweden 98.3%
Australasia - Australia 98.1%
South America - Peru 97.9%

Asia - South Korea  100%
Africa - Botswana 99%



Whole School Messages

Perfect 3s

Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 209 pupils
Year 8: 158 pupils
Year 9: 162 pupils
Year 10: 136 students
Year 11: 147 students
All: 812 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here

How many had the perfect 3 in the previous 
week?

Year 7: 221 pupils
Year 8: 195 pupils
Year 9: 190 pupils

Year 10: 162 students
Year 11:185  students

All: 953 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1oFPaq1CvMMBSb-7ZCsaqJ8BwXcDJwHYueFsBSRwLeGQ/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0


Head Students’ Page

Hello everyone! 

I hope you’ve had a great first full week back at 
school! 

Last week we enjoyed our first house competition of 
the year - the year 7 basketball House competition. 
Extra curricular clubs have started again this week, so 
make sure you get involved with all that school has to 
offer! It’s a new year so try out as many new clubs as 
you want. 

ClassCharts is a new achievement point system at 
Parklands which will hopefully encourage students to 
work hard in lessons, so they can reap the rewards. 
There are many prizes to be won so make sure you 
work extremely hard and be a great example to others!

Grace :)



Whole School Messages



Whole School Messages

PE Fixtures this week

There has been a lot happening since the start of this term. 
Our year 8-9 girls football team won 9-2 away at Holy Family Catholic high school.
The 10-11 Girls Football team won away at Montgomery in Blackpool 7-3. 
Our Year 8 boys lost 6-2 to Bishop Rawstorne. 
Our Year 11 Girls Netball team played many many fixtures in friendlies, no scores were ketp 

Next week: 
Year 10 Boys @ Home against Holy Cross
District Cross Country @ Albany
U13 girls Tag Rugby experience at Ormskirk 
Year 7-9 Girls Football House Competition

Like sport and PE but looking for a club to join? Click Here

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/15YwiA6n-fKs3nz1n7ii9DvG3n_g2BZKV-CubCuVg7Og/edit?usp=sharing


Whole School Messages
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Whole School Messages

The deadline to sign up for the ski trip is THIS MONTH, places are limited and the trip will not run 
again until 2027 so don’t miss out!

Please click here for the weekly menu and additional information.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1KCFtzpRIpZJO5Gj0j8n77m8hebMUS5ez/view?usp=sharing


Whole School Message



Whole School Messages

For more information on the vacancies please click here.

https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/job-vacancies


Whole School Messages

For more information on the vacancies please click here.

https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/job-vacancies


Whole School Messages
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Whole School Message

Online Safety



Whole School Messages



Whole School Message



Careers

Please click here for this week’s career news. 

Lots of useful information in this week’s Career News - put your feet up, relax and have a read!

Careers Calendar will be on the website this weekend - check out all the dates for local college open 
days and make a note in your diaries. Some require you to book in advance, so don’t miss out.

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/Autumn_2023_Issue_Two.pdf

